CANON CITY GEOLOGY CLUB

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

May 14, 2018

United Methodist Fellowship Hall Canon City, CO

The meeting was called to order by President Curtis Eulert.

Presentation of Scholarship: Steve Wolfe presented the scholarship to the 2018 recipient Levi Nelson Green. Levi will be pursuing a degree in Civil Engineering.

The silent auction items included bags of soil with gold and a magnifying glass.

There were 51 people attending the meeting and 63 present for the presentation New members: Edwin Camerlo, Laurie and Pat Gillien, Robert and Sherry Denning, Barbara Kniceley, and Juliana Bufmack. Visitors Dale Wilkes and Larry Slate

Minutes of previous meeting: minutes of our membership meetings are posted on our website.

Treasurer's report:

Ann reported balances of \$3,899.75 in the checking account, \$3,692.09 in the savings account, \$1,975.70 in the New Hope checking account for a total in all accounts of \$9,468.75. The scholarship fund, which is part of the savings account, has a total year to date of \$1972.00.

There is a total of 54 individual memberships and 65 family memberships for a total of 197 members.

Board of Directors Meeting Report:

Gerrie Hass was introduced as the new director appointed at the last board meeting.

Curtis reported that the board of directors has completed the Policy and Procedures for Geology Club field trips. He showed an example of the updated brochure and business cards.

Ann and Jim talked about barite and calcite on the monthly radio show.

Program Committee:

Beth Simmons will present a program on Gem Village for the May meeting.

June's program will be the 90th anniversary celebration.

There are no meetings in July and August.

September's speaker will be Bill Meyers

October Steve Wolfe will make a presentation.

November is yet TBD.

December is the holiday potluck.

Field Trip Committee Report:

Cathey reported that everyone enjoyed the gold panning trip.

There will be a quick trip to the Red Canyon area on Saturday the 19th. Cathey Young and Frank Lovato will lead this trip.

June's field trip will be to the Hartsel area to look for Barite. Ray Garber will be a co-leader on this trip.

July's trip is to Flint Hill.

NHAC Report:

Ray has the sign up sheet for those wanting to help with work days at the mine.

90th Anniversary celebration:

Cathey updated everyone about the preparations. There will be a tables that include Steve Wolfe discussing Stratigraphy, Dan and Jack showing finished stones for jewelry, and Carol McNew talking about some of the historical events in the area. The mayor will also speak.

Pebble Pups Report;

This week will be the last meeting for the Pebble Pups until next fall.

Winners of the questions for the evening were: Daniel, Ginger, Marilyn, Jerry, Connie, and Marcia.

Refreshments: Connie Inmon and Jacqueline Nix-Hanon

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly McInis, Secretary